

Suite 3000 79 Wellington St. W. Box 270, TD Centre Toronto, Ontario M5K 1N2 Canada Tel 416.865.0040 Fax 416.865.7380

www.torys.com

February 14, 2011

RESS, EMAIL & COURIER

Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2010-0008 - Ontario Power Generation Inc. ("OPG") 2011-2012 Payment Amounts for Prescribed Facilities

In its application dated May 26, 2010, OPG requested an order of the Ontario Energy Board (the "OEB") declaring that the current payment amounts be made interim as of March 1, 2011, if the order or orders approving the payment amounts are not implemented by that date. OPG reiterated this request in its Argument-in-Chief (p. 98) dated November 19, 2011. OPG notes that no party objected to OPG's request for interim rates during the course of the proceeding or in argument.

As the OEB's deliberations in this proceeding are ongoing and time will be required for review and finalization of the payment amounts order, OPG requests that the Board issue in advance of March 1, 2011 an order to make the current payment amounts interim as of March 1, 2011.

Yours truly,

Charles Keizer
Tel 416.865.7512

Fax 416.865.7380 ckeizer@torys.com

cc:

All Intervenors Michael Millar Ted Antonopolous